
Dear Council members: 

 

I am writing to support my neighbor’s request for a variance, I have owned the home at 586 
Lincoln for 27 years and have never before contacted a city council member.   I share the street 
and the alley with Josh and Tisha Colton, and I have seen many changes to the neighborhood 
over these years and have no concerns regarding the use of the converted attic space above 
the garage on their property.   The property at 576 Lincoln has seen many owners in the past 27 
years, when I purchaced my home it was a duplex, at some point it was changed to a single 
family home, the addition of this livible space to the neighborhood will have minimal impact now 
and in the future.  Please consider my support for my neighbor’s request.   
 
Thank you 
 

Mary Boler 
586 Lincoln Ave 


